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Cancelled December Meetings
The following Boards have cancelled their December 2023 meetings and will 

resume their normal meeting schedule in January 2024:
Village Community Development District 2 Village Community Development District 14

Village Community Development District 5 Village Community Development District 15

Village Community Development District 6 Project Wide Advisory Committee

Village Community Development District 7 Sumter Landing Community Development District 

Village Community Development District 8 Wildwood Utility Development District

Village Community Development District 9 Eastport Community Development District

Village Community Development District 10 Eastport Maintenance Advisory Committee

Village Community Development District 11 Coleman Ridge Community Development District

Village Community Development District 12 Middleton Community Development District-A

Village Community Development District 13 Middleton Downtown Community Development District

December Board 
Meeting Cancellations 

Due to no new business items needing to be addressed, several District Boards 
and Committees have elected to cancel their December meetings or are not 
scheduled to meet in December. The following breakdown identifies which 
Boards and Committees will meet during the month of December 2023 and 
which Boards will resume their normal meeting schedules in January 2024. For 
additional information, visit DistrictGov.org or call District Customer Service at 
352-753-4508.

December Meetings Not Cancelled
The following Boards and Committees will hold their December 2023 
meetings to address pending items:
Village Community Development District 1 Amenity Authority Committee

Village Community Development District 3 Village Center Community Development District

Village Community Development District 4 North Sumter County Utility Dependent District 

📆

https://www.districtgov.org/
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Due to the upcoming holidays, the CDD 
Orientation schedule for the holiday season 
has been adjusted. CDD Orientation on 
the following dates has been canceled: 

•	 Thursday, December 28, 2023

•	 Tuesday, January 2, 2024

CDD Orientation Holiday Schedule

The Villages Public Safety 
Department Dependent District 
Organizational Meeting

On November 28th, the Sumter County Board of County Commissioners 
adopted Ordinance 2023-18 establishing The Villages Public Safety 
Department Dependent District (VPSDDD).

The VPSDDD Organizational Meeting will be held on Friday, December 
15, 2023 at 10 AM at the Savannah Regional Recreation Center.  The 
Organizational Meeting will consist of the selection of officers, review 
of the roles and responsibilities of the Board, engaging consultants and 
establishing future meeting dates.  Once the agenda is published, a link to 
the meeting material will be available on DistrictGov.org.   

📅

https://www.districtgov.org/
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Beginning January 3, 2024, the Architectural 
Review Meetings for Districts 11–14 and Middleton-A 
will be held at Franklin Recreation, located at 6716 
Meggison Rd, The Villages, FL.  

The meetings will still be held every Wednesday at 1 PM. 
The Architectural Review Hearing Officer will maintain the 
practice of administratively reviewing applications during the 
weekly meeting. Residents are welcome to attend and speak 
on behalf of their applications and be present while the 
Architectural Review Hearing Officer conducts the reviews. 

The Architectural Review Committee for Districts 1-10 and the 
Lady Lake/Lake County portion of The Villages meets every 
Wednesday at 8 AM at the District office located at 984 Old Mill 
Run, The Villages, FL.

Districts 11–14 and Middleton-A
Architectural Review Meeting 
location Change
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Spotlight on 
Government Day 2023

Residents, guests, District staff and the local government 
agencies in attendance all had something to say at our 
26th Government Day event! Check out our recap video 
for a glipse into this amazing event and the importance of 
positive community engagement. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=3STn1YUJd44&t=3s
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SUNDAY, DECEMBER 31, 2023
NEW YEAR’S EVE  

OPEN
Recreation Centers

Fit Clubs (open until 1PM)
Resident Lifestyle Groups (open until 1PM)

Outdoor Facilities & Equipment Sheds
Swimming Pools & Dog Parks
Lake Sumter Line Boat Tours

Recreation Services Representatives 
Available (8:30AM-12PM  

at La Hacienda, Lake Miona,  
Eisenhower, Rohan & Everglades ONLY)

MONDAY, JANUARY 1, 2024
NEW YEAR’S DAY  

CLOSED
Recreation Centers & Offices
Lake Sumter Line Boat Tours

Fit Clubs
OPEN

Outdoor Facilities & Equipment Sheds
Swimming Pools & Dog Parks

HOLIDAY HOURS & CLOSURES

DistrictGov.orgRecreationDepartment@DistrictGov.org  |  352-674-1800
© 2022 Village Center Community Development District. All Rights Reserved.REC556_1123
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Christmas Holiday Train Show
The Villages Model Train Club presents their Annual Holiday Train Show! Stop
by and see their festive array of model train displays, set up just for the holidays!

© 2022 Village Center Community Development District. All Rights Reserved.REC414_1123

CChristmashristmas 
Model Train Show

FREE to the public, children welcome 
Multi-gauge layouts
Raffles and Santa Claus!
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TheVillagesModelTrainClub.com  |  DistrictGov.org  |  RecreationDepartment@DistrictGov.org  |  352-674-1800

THU, DEC 7 -  SAT, DEC 9  |  9AM – 4PM 
SUN, DEC 10  |  10AM – 3PM

Colony Cottage  
Recreation

at Lake Sumter Landing

Come out and support local charities 
with a donation this holiday season. 

Bring gifts, new pajamas & books, 
or canned foods and join us on the Square. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION: 
DistrictGov.org |  352-753-1716

FREE EVENT | REGISTRATION NOT REQUIRED

© 2023 Village Center Community Development District. All Rights Reserved. REC520

DECEMBER 12
TUESDAY

9
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Gift of Giving
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TURF TALK
December 2023

Fall is now wrapping up and winter is 
almost here! The weather is changing, the 
time is changing and soon the year will be 
changing! While here in Florida we don't 
have many changing colors with each 
passing season, we do have something 
else that signifies the changing seasons — 
Muhly grass is blooming! These grasses 
start blooming every fall and their pink 
and white color varieties really make our 
landscape beds pop. Speaking of making 
the landscape beds pop, its that time of 
year for the first pine straw applications 
of the season. Not only does it make the 
landscape look great, it also feeds the 
plants and trees as it slowly breaks down. 

You should start to notice in a month 
or so that the overseed on the tee 
boxes will be germinating. This year 
the overseed will be a little lighter 
than normal only seeing one or two 
tee boxes per hole if any at all. While 
the overseed is great for holding up to 
traffic it also takes additional water and 
fertilizer to manage, which is ideal for 
grass that is meant to only be seasonal.

Churchill Greens is finally open! The 
renovation went smoothly and we were able 
to open on Wednesday, November 1st. Be 
on the lookout for further information on 
Belmont, Hilltop and Briarwood as they will 
not be far behind! 

We are continuing our rest and rehab 
closures to give some of our more played 
courses, giving them a much needed break 
as well as giving our teams some time to 
do additional maintenance. Hawks Bay and 
Bogart have reopened for play and we 
will continue these importance maintance 
practices to ensure optimal course 
condition. We thank everyone for their 
patience during these closures.

352-674-1885  •  DistrictGov.org  •  GolfTheVillages.com

Fun fact: this year we will 
be applying 50+ thousand 
bales of pine straw on our 

36 golf courses!

FUN FACT

TURF TIP
Now that the weather is cooling down, the 
grass growth is slowing down as well. This 
makes traffic control even more important, 

especially with the additional play in the winter. 
Make sure that we are following the direction 

provided by the stakes and signs on the course.

https://www.districtgov.org/
https://www.golfthevillages.com/
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Public Safety 
SPOTLIGHT

LIEUTENANT
MAX CANTOR

Name/Rank: 
Lieutenant Max Cantor

Years of Service:	
13

Current Area of Service: 
Station 41

Specialty Teams/Roles: 
	• Peer Support
	• Ride up EMS Lieutenant
	• Safety committee member

What has been your most rewarding moment
or achievement while serving with VPSD?
Being pinned by my mother upon being hired. 

9District Weekly Bulletin - December 7, 2023
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equipment, monitors etc.)
	• Furniture (oversized chairs, 

mattresses, box springs, etc.)
	• Appliances (washer, dryer, 

dishwasher, refrigerator)
	• Lawn Mowers
	• Exercise Equipment
	• Remodeling debris generated 

by the homeowner ONLY (sinks, 
toilets, carpeting, lumber etc.) 
All Contractors are required 
to remove all debris from 
their jobs. This includes lawn 
maintenance, tree trimmers, 
builders, carpet installers, 
roofers, etc.

To schedule a bulk pick-up, 
call 352-748-0109.

There will be a $10 charge 
added to your utilities and 
amenities bill each time a 
bulk pick-up is requested. 

Residents of Districts 1-11
The following items can be placed in 
your regular household waste pick-up:

	• Lamps 		
	• Plastic Chairs
	• Ceiling fans (blades must be 

removed)
	• Brooms
	• Pallets
	• Carpeting and/or padding (No 

larger than 4’ x 4’ & less than 40 
lbs.) 

A Bulk Item Pick-Up will 
need to be scheduled for 
larger items such as:

	• Microwaves and small kitchen 
appliances

	• Office chairs/desk chairs/kitchen 
chairs

	• 2-burner grills
	• Flat-screen TVs
	• Ironing boards
	• Electronics (computers, stereo 

Driveways and Rights-Of-Way

Solid Waste - Bulk Pickup
Information Provided By...
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Residents of Districts 12 
and 13 
Contact Utilities Customer Service at 
352-750-0000 or by email at Utilities@
DistrictGov.org for more information or 
to schedule a bulk pick-up.

Town of Lady Lake Residents
Contact Waste Management at 352-
787-4416 with questions.

Residents living in the 
unincorporated Lake 
County portion of The 
Villages (not including District 11)
Contact Lake County Solid Waste at 
352-343-3776 with questions.

For more information on Curbside 
Residential Sanitation Collection, click 
the image below.

Driveways and Rights-Of-Way

Solid Waste - Bulk Pickup
Information Provided By...

https://www.districtgov.org/community/sanitation.aspx
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NATIONAL FIRE
PROTECTION ASSOCIATION
The leading information and knowledge resource
on fire, electrical and related hazards

Lithium - IonLithium - Ion
BatteryBattery

SafetySafetySafety

The problem 
• These batteries store a large amount of energy in a small

amount of space. 
• Sometimes batteries are not used the right way; batteries

not designed for a specific use can be dangerous. 
• Like any product, a small number of these batteries are

defective. They can overheat, catch fire, or explode.

Safety Tips
• Purchase and use devices that are listed by a qualified

testing laboratory.
• Always follow the manufacturer’s instructions. 
• Only use the battery that is designed for the device.
• Put batteries in the device the right way.
• Only use the charging cord that came with the device.
• Do not charge a device under your pillow, on your bed, or

on a couch. 
• Do not keep charging the device or device battery after it is

fully charged.
• Keep batteries at room temperature when possible. Do not

charge them at temperatures below 32°F (0°C) or above
105°F (40°C).

• Store batteries away from anything that can catch fire.

Lithium-ion batteries supply power to many kinds of 
devices including smart phones, laptops, e-scooters and 
e-bikes, e-cigarettes, smoke alarms, toys, and even cars.
If not used correctly, or if damaged, these batteries can
catch on fire or explode.

Signs of a Problem
Stop using the battery if you notice 
these problems: odor, change in color, 
too much heat, change in shape, leaking, 
or odd noises. If it is safe to do so, move 
the device away from anything that can 
catch fire. Call 9-1-1.

Battery Disposal
— Do not put lithium-ion batteries in 

the trash. 
— Recycling is always the best option. 
— Take them to a battery recycling 

location or contact your community 
for disposal instructions. 

— Do not put discarded batteries
  in piles. 

Charging an E-bike
Charge your battery in a flat, dry area 
away from children, direct sunlight, 
liquids, tripping hazards, and in a location 
where the e-bike is not at risk of falling.
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Notice Of Vacancy 

Village Community Development 
District No. 6 Board Of Supervisors 

 
 
The Village Community Development District No. 6 Board of Supervisors is 
seeking applicants who are interested in filling Seat 3, which was recently 
vacated due to the resignation of an existing Board Supervisor. The 
remainder of the existing four (4) year term for the vacated Seat will expire 
in November 2024. 
 
Any interested applicants must be a qualified elector which is defined by 
Florida Statute 190 as “any person at least 18 years of age who is a citizen 
of the United States, a legal resident of Florida and of the district, and who 
registers to vote with the Supervisor of Elections in the county in which the 
district land is located".  To obtain additional information or request an 
application, you may contact Jennifer Farlow, District Clerk at 352-751-
3939 or obtain a copy of the application on the DistrictGov.org website or 
on the following page.    
 
Applications must be submitted to the District Clerk no later than  
5 PM on Tuesday, January 9, 2024 at the District Office, 984 Old Mill 
Run, The Villages. 
 
The Board of Supervisors will interview applicants at their regularly 
scheduled Board Meeting to be held on Friday, January 19, 2024 at 9 AM 
in the District Office Board Room, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, FL.  
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PLEASE PRINT OR TYPE

AAPPPPLLIICCAANNTT NNAAMMEE::_________________________________________________ EEMMAAIILL::______________________________

AADDDDRREESSSS::______________________________________________________PPHHOONNEE  ##_______________________________

CCIITTYY::______________________________    ZIIPP  CCOODDEE:___________ CELLLL//BBUUSSIINNEESSSS##______________________________

OOCCCCUUPPAATTIIOONN::________________________________ PRREEVVIIOOUUSS OOCCCCUUPPAATTIIOONN::___________________________________ 

HHOOW LONG HAVE YYOOUU  LLIIVVEEDD  IINN  TTHHEE  VVIILLLLAAGGEESS?? ___________________________________________________________

RREEFFEERREENNCCEESS:: (PLEASE DO NOT USE CDD BOARD MEMBERS)
NNAAMMEE                                                       AADDDDRREESSSS PPHHOONNEE

1) ___________________________________________________________________________________________________

2) ___________________________________________________________________________________________________

3) ___________________________________________________________________________________________________

PLEASE ADD ADDITIONAL SHEETS AS NECESSARY

HHAAVVEE  YYOOUU  AATTTTEENNDDEEDD  TTHHEE  CCOOMMMMUUNNIITTYY  DDEEVVEELLOOPPMMEENNTT DDIISSTTRRIICCTT OORRIIEENNTTAATTIIOONN SSEEMMIINNAARR??

WWHHAATT PPRREESSEENNTT//PPRREEVVIIOOUUSS WWOORRKK  EEXXPPEERRIIEENNCCEE  DDOO  YYOOUU  HHAAVVEE  WWHHIICCHH  RREELLAATTEESS  TTOO DDIISSTTRRIICCTT 6 RREESSPPOONNSSIIBBIILLIITTIIEESS??

WWHHAATT PPRREESSEENNTT//PPRREEVVIIOOUUSS VVOOLLUUNNTTEEEERR  EEXXPPEERRIIEENNCCEESS  DDOO YYOOUU  HHAAVVEE  WWHHIICCHH  RREELLAATTEESS  TTOO  DDIISSTTRRIICCTT 6 RREESSPPOONNSSIIBBIILLIITTIIEESS??

WWHHAATT SSPPEECCIIAALL  CCOONNTTRRIIBBUUTTIIOONNSS  DDOO  YYOOUU  BBEELLIIEEVVEE  YYOOUU CCAANN  BBRRIINNGG  TTOO DDIISSTTRRIICCTT 6??

WWHHYY DDOO YYOOUU WWAANNTT TTOO SSEERRVVEE  OONN  TTHHEE  DDIISSTTRRIICCTT 6 BBOOAARRDD??

HHAAVVEE  YYOOUU  AATTTTEENNDDEEDD  AANNYY  DDIISSTTRRIICCTT  6 BBOOAARRDD MMEEEETTIINNGGSS??

LLIISSTT GGOOVVEERRNNMMEENNTT BBOOAARRDDSS  ((OORR CCOOUUNNCCIILLSS))  OONN WWHHIICCHH  YYOOUU  HHAAVVEE  PPRREEVVIIOOUUSSLLYY  SSEERRVVEEDD..

PLEASE RETURN COMPLETED FORM NO LATER THAN Tuesday, January 9, 2024 at 5 PM TO THE DISTRICT 
OFFICE, ATTENTION: JENNIFER FARLOW, 984 OLD MILL RUN, THE VILLAGES, FLORIDA 32162.   PLEASE CALL 
MS. FARLOW AT 352-751-3939 IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS REGARDING YOUR APPLICATION. 

IMPORTANT LEGAL REQUIREMENTS FOR DISTRICT 6 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS

AS A MEMBER OF DISTRICT 6 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS, YOU WILL BE OBLIGATED TO FOLLOW ANY APPLICABLE
LAWS REGARDING GOVERNMENT-IN-SUNSHINE, CODE OF ETHICS FOR PUBLIC OFFICERS AND PUBLIC RECORDS 
DISCLOSURE.  TRAINING IN THESE AREAS WILL BE PROVIDED BY THE DISTRICT. 

SSIIGGNN::_________________________________________________________    DAATTEEDD::______________________________

PPRRIINNTT::_______________________________________________   REECCEEIIVVEEDD  BBYY CCLLEERRKK::___________________________

APPLICATION FOR APPOINTMENT TO DISTRICT 6 BOARD OF SUPERVISORS 
(RAC)
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100 N. Main St., Wildwood, FL 34785             The City of Wildwood, FL           352.330.1330  www.wildwood-fl.gov 
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
December 5, 2023 
 

Contact: Linda Piotrowicz 
LPiotrowicz@wildwood-fl.gov 

352-330-1330, ext. 110 
 

 

Wildwood Police Offer Holiday Crime Prevention Tips 
 
With holiday festivities in full swing, Wildwood officials are reminding residents to be alert and 

reduce risks related to seasonal crime trends. 
 
“We typically see a spike in property and auto theft at this time of year, consistent with other 

jurisdictions across the state and country,” said Police Chief Randy Parmer. “It’s an unfortunate truth 
that increases in shopping, traveling, and socializing present abundant opportunities for criminals to 
take advantage of citizens. Fortunately, there are some simple steps everyone can take to deter crime.” 

 
As a minimum, Parmer recommends the following: 

 
• Stay alert. Residents should be on the lookout for dubious persons and activity and call 911 

if they see something that looks suspicious. 
 

• Never leave packages in plain sight. Lock up purchases in the trunk when shopping and 
promptly bring in all deliveries. Use the shipper’s tracking feature to determine when 
packages will arrive so they are not left outside in view. 
 

• Always lock vehicles and remove the keys. This applies when parking briefly to run into a 
building for a few minutes. Criminals generally seek the path of least resistance, particularly 
unlocked cars with keys left in them. 
 

• Keep all doors locked at home, whether or not inside. This includes closing and locking 
garage doors, another easy target for perspective thieves. 
 

• Take steps to make the house look occupied when away. Putting various room lights on 
timers, preventing newspapers from piling up, and having a locked vehicle in the driveway 
help deter potential property crimes. 

 
“These are good habits all year round,” Parmer added. “Many of the calls we respond to could 

be prevented by simply following these practices.” 
 
According to 2022 data, property crimes in Wildwood outweigh crimes against persons by more 

than ten to one in a city that enjoys an exceptionally low violet crime rate. To learn more, visit 
https://data.wildwood-fl.gov/. 
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https://data.wildwood-fl.gov/
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Project Description

Financial Project Identification (FPID)  
Numbers.: 452074-1 & 452074-2

I-75 Improvements  
from South of S.R. 44 to S.R. 326
Marion and Sumter Counties

I-75 North I-75 South

cflroads.com/project/452074-2 (South of S.R. 44 to S.R. 200)  |  cflroads.com/project/452074-1  (S.R. 200 to S.R. 326)

The historic Moving Florida 
Forward Infrastructure Initiative 
(fdot.gov/movingfloridaforward) is 
allowing the Florida Department of 
Transportation (FDOT) to advance 
much-needed improvements 
to Interstate 75 (I-75) in Central 
Florida, with construction 
anticipated to begin in spring 2025. 
The I-75 Improvements projects 
are located between State Road 
(S.R.) 44 in Sumter County and S.R. 
326 in Marion County, covering 
approximately 30 miles. The 
improvements include the addition 
of an auxiliary lane in each direction 
and interchange improvements at 
S.R. 326 and S.R. 40. 
An auxiliary lane is an extra 
lane connecting the on and off 
ramps between two consecutive 
interchanges that reduces 
congestion by giving drivers more 
space and time to merge safely.
The I-75 improvements are currently 
being evaluated under two 
separate Project Development and 
Environment (PD&E) studies. I-75 
South begins south of S.R. 44 and 
ends at S.R. 200. I-75 North begins  
at S.R. 200 and ends at S.R. 326. 

Project Status 
Master Plan / PD&E Study: Underway
Design: FY 2024
Right of Way: FY 2024
Construction: FY 2025
*Subject to change
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EXISTING

PROPOSED

Existing Right of Way: 300 ft.

12 ft. Travel Lanes 12 ft. Travel Lanes

AUXILIARY LANEAUXILIARY LANE

12 FT. OUTSIDE 
SHOULDER

12 FT. OUTSIDE 
SHOULDER

40 FT. 
MEDIAN

Proposed I-75 Typical Section
Add One Auxiliary Lane in Each Direction

David Graeber, P.E. 
FDOT Project Manager, North Segment
719 S Woodland Blvd, Deland, FL 32720
David.Graeber@dot.state.fl.us
(386) 943-5392
cflroads.com/project/452074-1

Stephen Browning, P.E. 
FDOT Project Manager, South Segment
719 S Woodland Blvd, Deland, FL 32720
Stephen.Browning@dot.state.fl.us
(386) 943-5422
cflroads.com/project/452074-2

Contact Information

Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or 
family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so  
by contacting Melissa McKinney, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator, at Melissa.McKinney@dot.state.fl.us.
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Maintenance Work & Other Closures

South Satellite Office Closure
In our efforts to keep our facilities in optimal condition, the South Customer 
Service Satellite Office located at 4856 S. Morse Blvd. will be closed for parking 
lot seal and stripe on Friday, December 15, 2023. This schedule may be adjusted 
due to unforeseen circumstances, including weather. We apologize for the 
inconvenience. If you have any questions or need additional information, please 
contact District Customer Service at 352-753-4508.

Road Closure
Updated 10/9/2023
District Property Management will be performing restoration for a stormwater pipe 
that will require a closure of the westbound golf cart lane on Bichara Boulevard 
northwest of the intersection of US 441 and Bichara Blvd near the Wendy's restaurant. 
Golf carts will be merged temporarily into automobile traffic before returning to 
the golf cart lane. The closure will begin Friday, October 6, 2023 and will continue 
indefinitely until stormwater restoration is completed as soon as possible. Please pay 
attention to the flow of traffic and use caution when approaching the lane merge. We 
appreciate your patience as we strive to provide the best service possible and ensure 
the District's assets are preserved for our community. If you have any questions, 
please call District Property Management at 352-753-4022.

Irrigation Line Repair
Updated 11/28/2023
Due to a needed repair to our irrigation system, the multi-modal path north of 
Belvedere Blvd at the Village of Bonnybrook entrance will be closed Monday, 
December 4, 2023 for up to three days while the work is completed. Residents 
should use the Laurel Manor and Rainey Trail tunnels to avoid the area during 
this time. The safety of our residents and construction personnel is of the 
utmost importance. We are requesting everyone to abide by all barricades 
and warning signs and to avoid the active construction area. Thank you 
for your cooperation and patience while the repair is underway. If you have 
any questions or would like additional information, please contact Utilities 
Customer Service at 352-750-0000.
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IRRIGATION SYSTEM FLUSHING:

DISTRICTS 5-8

In April 2023, our Utilities Operations and Maintenance 
contractor (Jacobs) began flushing the Villages Water 
Conservation Authority (VWCA) irrigation system located in 
Districts 5-8.  Flushing prevents the accumulation of small 
particles and build-up, which can lead to plugging issues in 
our irrigation system.  Due to the size of the VWCA system, 
the area has been divided into 90 distinct flushing zones.  
Once started, this project will take approximately 50 weeks 
to work through all 90 zones.

As the flushing takes place, you will see the Jacobs team opening fire hydrants and 
flushing irrigation lines only into the roadway.  Work hours will be from 8 am to 5 pm.  
Information will be updated regularly on the District’s website on when you can expect 
to see the Jacobs team in action in your area. Please continue to check the Weekly 
Bulletin or the What's Happening page on DistrictGov.org for updates.

This maintenance work will not have any effects on your drinking water quality nor 
pressure. This is a proactive effort to maintain your irrigation system.

The safety of residents and contractor personnel is of the utmost importance.  We are 
requesting everyone to abide by all barricades and warning signs and to avoid the active 
work area for anything other than access to your property.

Thank you for your cooperation and patience as we improve our irrigation system.  If you 
have any questions or would like additional information, please contact District Utilities at 
352-753-4022. See below for the schedule and map. Please note that the schedule and 
zone are tentative based on operational conditions encountered.

Click Here To View a Map of the Flushing Zones

Zone Flushed Duration Start Finish
61 2 days Thursday 12/7/23 Friday 12/8/23

63 1 day Monday 12/11/23 Monday 12/11/23

67 1 day Tuesday 12/12/23 Tuesday 12/12/23

68 2 days Wednesday 12/13/23 Thursday 12/14/23

A tentative schedule of the areas impacted in the upcoming week:

https://www.districtgov.org/happening/index.aspx
https://www.districtgov.org/
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/jacobs%20flushing%20zone%20map.pdf
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Knudson, Soaring Eagle, Saddlebrook, Buffalo Glen and Everglades Softball Complexes
	› The Knudson, Soaring Eagle, Saddlebrook, Buffalo Glen and Everglades

Softball Complexes will be closed for maintenance from Sunday, December 
10, 2023, through Sunday, December 31, 2023.

Paradise Dog Park
	› Closed Monday, December 4th through Friday, December 8th.

Paradise Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool
	› Closed on Friday, December 8th.

Tierra Del Sol Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Adult Pool
	› Closed on Friday, December 15th.

Mulberry Grove Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Sports Pool
	› Closed on Tuesday, December 19th.

First Responders Recreation Fire Pit
	› Closed until further notice.

Chatham Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool
	› Closed on Monday, December 18th.

Lake Miona Recreation Sports Pool
	› Closed until further notice.

Lake Miona Recreation Basketball Court
	› Closed Monday, December 11th through Wednesday, December 13th.

Allamanda Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool
	› Closed on Thursday, December 21st.

Hibiscus Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool
	› Closed on Tuesday, December 19th.

FACILITY CLOSURES
12/7/2023
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Coconut Cove Recreation Tennis Courts
	› Closed until further notice.

Canal Street Recreation Pickleball and Tennis Courts
	› Closed Tuesday, November 28th through Sunday, December 10th.

Truman Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool
	› Closed on Wednesday, January 3rd.

SeaBreeze Recreation Indoor Facilities, Fit Club, Outdoor Facilities and Sports Pool
	› Closed on Wednesday, December 20th.

Sterling Heights Recreation Tennis Courts
	› Closed Monday, January 15th through Sunday, January 28th.

Bradenton Recreation Palmetto Palm Room 
	› Closed Monday, December 18th through Friday, December 22nd.

Captiva Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Family Pool
	› Closed on Wednesday, December 13th.

Rohan Recreation Fit Club and Craft Room
	› Closed Monday, December 11th through Wednesday, December 13th.

Rohan Recreation Indoor Facilities, Outdoor Facilities and Sports Pool
	› Closed on Tuesday, December 12th.

Everglades Recreation Sports Pool 
	› Closed Tuesday, December 12th through Wednesday, December 13th.

FACILITY CLOSURES
12/7/2023
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LEARN ABOUT YOUR
DISTRICT GOVERNMENT 

CDD ORIENTATION 
CDD Orientation is an informational program that provides you with an introduction to 
your special-purpose District government. During this course, you will learn about how 
the Districts operate and what functions and services they provide to you. 
No sign-ups or fees are required. This program is held on the 2nd and 4th Thursday of 
the month at 10:00 AM at the District Office located at 984 Old Mill Run. 

REMAINING DATES IN 2023:

RESIDENT ACADEMY Click Here For Dates

THURSDAY

DEC 14 l 10 AM

https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/VCDD055_ResidentAcademy_Flyer_0723.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/VCDD055_ResidentAcademy_Flyer_0723.pdf
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District 5 is seeking a primary and an 
alternate member and District 7, District 
8 and the Lady Lake/Lake County portion 
of The Villages north of County Road 466 
are seeking alternate members to serve 
on the Architectural Review Committee.
The applicant must be a full-time resident 
of the District they are applying for and 
have lived in The Villages for at least one 
year. Candidates are recommended to 
have education and/or experience in any 
of the following areas: architecture, ability 
to read site plans, residential/commercial 
construction, building management, deed 
restricted communities, landscaping, 

county code enforcement, etc.; however, 
this is not required. The Committee meets 
weekly, on Wednesdays at 8 AM for 
approximately 2-4 hours. 
If you are interested in becoming a 
member of the Architectural Review 
Committee, complete the application by 
clicking one of the following links: District 
5 Primary Application, District 5 Alternate 
Application, District 7 Application, District 
8 Application, Lady Lake/Lake County 
Application and returning it to Community 
Standards, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, 
Florida.

Architectural Review Committee 
OPEN SEATS

https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/District%205%20-%20PRIMARY%20Application%202023%20fillable.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/District%205%20-%20PRIMARY%20Application%202023%20fillable.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/District%205%20-%20Alternate%20Application%202023%20fillable.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/District%205%20-%20Alternate%20Application%202023%20fillable.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/District%207%20-%20Alternate%20application%20fillable.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/District%208%20-%20Alternate%20Application%202023%20fillable.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/District%208%20-%20Alternate%20Application%202023%20fillable.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/LL%20LC%20Alternate%20Application%206.02.21%20fillable.pdf
https://www.districtgov.org/PdfUpload/LL%20LC%20Alternate%20Application%206.02.21%20fillable.pdf


Current Open Positions

JOIN OUR TEAM! 

Community Watch
Patrol Driver *
Gate Attendant *

Gate Attendant *

Patrol Driver *

Gate Attendant *

Patrol Driver 14 *

* = Part-Time

Scan the QR code to apply online or go to:
DistrictGov.org > Departments > Human Resources
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Property Management
Staff Assistant

Supervisor Construction

Hospitality  •  Stewardship  •  Innovation & Creativity  •  Hard Work

Office of Management & Budget 
Budget Analyst

Public Safety

Division Chief - Fire Prevention

Public Education Technician *

Finance
Senior Accountant

Staff Assistant

Staff Accountant I - General Ledger

Bond & Special Assessments Technician

Risk Management

Risk Management Generalist

Golf & Tennis Operations
Golf shop Sales Associate - Glenview *

Golf Staff Lead - Glenview *

Outside Staff -Mallory Hill *

Golf Staff Lead - Mallory Hill *

Gold Shop sales Associate -Palmer Legends *

Outside Staff - Lopez Legacy *

Facility Inventory Associate - Lopez Legacy *

Cleaner *

Human Resources
Human Resources Administrator

Purchasing
Purchasing Coordinator

Customer Service
Billing & Collection Technician II

Community Standards
Staff Assistant

Recreation & Parks
Recreation Assistant *

https://www.districtgov.org/
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DID YOU MISS THE LAST
DISTRICT WEEKLY BULLETIN? 

Sign up for e-Notifications
below and never miss another!

By signing up for e-Notifications, you can 
get the District Weekly Bulletin sent straight 
to your email when it’s posted!

Stay up-to-date on Recreation Events, 
renovation projects, what’s happening in 
the community, District news & more!

Click the link below, enter your information, 
select what you’d like to receive and then 
confirm your submission! 

«
«
«

https://www.districtgov.org/newsletter/newsletter.aspx
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Administration
Phone: 352-751-3939 
Email Administration

Bond Division
Phone: 352-751-3900
Email Bond Division       

Budget
Phone: 352-674-1920
Email Budget

Community Standards
Phone: 352-751-3912
Email Deed Compliance 
Email Architectural Review

Community Watch
Phone: 352-753-0550
Email Community Watch

Customer Service
Phone: 352-753-4508
Email Customer Service

District Clerk
Phone: 352-751-3939
Email District Clerk

Executive Golf Maintenance
352-674-1885
Email Executive Golf Maintenance

Finance
352-753-0421
Email Finance 

Golf & Tennis Operations
Phone: 352-753-3396
Email Golf & Tennis Operations

Human Resources
Phone: 352-674-1905
Email Human Resources

District Property Management
Phone: 352-753-4022
Email District Property Management

Public Safety
Phone: 352-205-8280
Email Public Safety

Purchasing
Phone: 352-751-6700 
Email Purchasing

Recreation & Parks
Phone: 352-674-1800
Email Recreation & Parks

Risk Management
Phone: 352-674-1828
Email Risk Management

Utility Billing
Phone: 352-750-0000
Email Utilities

CONTACT US

mailto:District%40DistrictGov.org?subject=
mailto:Bonds%40DistrictGov.org?subject=
mailto:Budget%40DistrictGov.org?subject=
mailto:deedcompliance%40districtgov.org?subject=
mailto:archreview%40districtgov.org?subject=
mailto:CommunityWatch2%40districtgov.org?subject=
mailto:CustomerService%40districtgov.org?subject=
mailto:DistrictClerk%40DistrictGov.org?subject=
mailto:ExecutiveGolfMaintenance%40DistrictGov.org?subject=
mailto:Finance%40DistrictGov.org?subject=
mailto:GolfOperationsManagement%40districtgov.org?subject=
mailto:humanresources%40districtgov.org?subject=
mailto:PropertyManagement%40DistrictGov.org?subject=
mailto:publicsafety%40districtgov.org?subject=
mailto:Purchasing%40DistrictGov.org?subject=
mailto:recreationdepartment%40districtgov.org?subject=
mailto:riskmgmt%40districtgov.org?subject=
mailto:Utilities%40districtgov.org?subject=
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